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BB: Lobbyist Disclosure 

111. The governing body of a metropolitan governmental unit may determine 
what constitute "major decisions" for purposes of the economic interest 
disclosure and the lobbyist disclosure provisions of Minn. Stat. ch. 10A. 
The governing body should maintain for public inspection a list of the 
nonelected officials and employees whom it has designated as *local 
officials' under Minn. Stat. $ 10A.O1, subds. 25 and 26 (1990). 

FACTS 

You are the city attorney of the City of St. Paul which has concerns 
caused by the changes in Minn. Stat. ch. 10A enacted by the Legislature in 
1990. The City of St. Paul is concerned about two areas. The first 

i: 
concern is about the application of the statute to the City of St. Paul 
and its employees and the possible need for registration and reporting of 
activity that appears to fall within the purview of the statute as 
lobbying activity. The second concern is the apparent burden the statute 
creates on those members of the public who deal with the City of St. Paul 
on a daily basis and the burden created for the City in tracking the 
registration of these persons. 

You state that the concerns are rooted in the seemingly overbroad 
definition of lobbying and local government official contained in the 
statute. The plain language of the statute could mean that dozens of City 
employees could be "lobbyistsg if they interact with other units of 
government in the routine course of their duties of providing service to 
the City's taxpayers. An example would be City Public Works Department 
officials who meet with representatives of the Metropolitan Waste Control 
Commission to discuss various aspects of the City's sewer separation 
project. If the statute is strictly construed and enforced these 
employees face the risk of prosecution if they fail to register as a 
lobbyist, and the City faces a problem if it fails to adequately report 
the expenses incurred in their effort. 

You further state that the definition of "local government official" also 
appears overly broad and raises questions about how the "lobbyist" is to 
know when he or she is in contact with a "local government official." The 
definition does not limit the application to elected officials. You add 
that again a strict application of the statute would require that anyone 
who contacts a municipal employee would first have to question that 
employee on their position in the chain of authority to determine if the 










